
DATES TO REMEBER 
 

Tuesday, March 6 
   Oranges and Grapefruits Arrive! - pick up 
330-630 

Wedensday March 7 

   Oranges and Grapefruits - pick up 330-530 

Monday, March 12 
   PD/Prep day—NO SCHOOL 

Tuesday, March 13 
   SCC Meeting—6pm 

Thursday, March 22 

     Hot Lunch 

Friday, March 23 
    Gr 1-9 Progress Reports Sent home 

Tuesday, March 27 

     Rocks n Rings 

Wednesday, March 28 
   Grade 4-9 Ski trip 

Thursday, March 29 
   NO SCHOOL—Day off in Leiu of Progress                
Conferences  

Friday, March 30 
   Good Friday—NO SCHOOL 

Monday April 2– Friday April 6 

    Easter Break—NO SCHOOL 

     

OSLER SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 
 

Principal:  Ms. Audrey Kampen 
Vice-Principal:  Mr. Glenn  Key 

 
Phone: 306-239-2077 
www.spiritsd.ca/osler  

March 2, 2018 

Dear Parents, 
 

A great presentation by the Saskatoon Blades and the Drug En-
forcement Unit of the RCMP called Project Faceoff welcomed 
our Grade 6-9 students back to school after the winter break.  In 
October of this last year five members of the Integrated Orga-
nized Crime unit and players of the Saskatoon Blades traveled 
to Vancouver. During this trip the players spent the night tour-
ing East Hastings Street and the Downtown Eastside of Van-
couver. This area of Vancouver is notorious for open drug use 
as well as homelessness and poverty. The players spoke to 
many people on the street.  The players and the officers shared  
the stories of those they meet and their message about the dan-
gers of drugs with our students.   
  
The 100 day party in the Grade 1-3 classes were a blast and a 
fun way to celebrate the importance of that magical mathemati-
cal number.  Games and cooperative learning activities ex-
plored many ways to think of 100.   
 
If you have any compliments, questions or concerns, please 
contact your child’s classroom teacher, Mr. Key or myself. 
 

Yours in Education, 
Ms. Kampen 

Osler School     
High 5’s 

+ Be Respectful 

+ Be Responsible 

+ Be Safe 

+ Be Grateful 

+ Be Open to Learn and 
Grow 
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Please pre-register for Kindergarten  
 

Kindergarten is a special time that children look forward to. All children who are five 

years of age as of Dec. 31, 2017 may be admitted to kindergarten this fall. If you have 

an eligible child, please contact Osler School at 306-239-2077 to pre-register.  

 

This information is necessary for planning pro-

grams, budgeting and staffing for the upcoming 

year. Please share this information with your 

neighbours if they have eligible children, and call 

at your earliest convenience. 

 

ORANGE, GRAPEFRUIT & PEAR FUNDRAISER 
 

Thank you to all families who sold fruit for this fundraiser. Orders were strong again this year. The de-

livery date for the fruit is scheduled for Monday, March 6th. Pick up times are Tuesday , March 6, 

3:30—6:30; WEdnesday, March 7th, 3:30—5:30. 

 

 Thanks so much for your support!! 

Willow Book Vote 
 

A huge thank you to everyone who helped in making our Willow Book Vote a huge success. Students, 

staff and our grandparent volunteers: Frieda Teichroeb, Edna Zacharias, , Helena Ens, Nettie Balzer, 
Nettie Adrian and Hella Banman. 
 

The Book Winners from Osler School are: 
 

Shining Willow K-Gr 3—Bittersweet              Diamond Willow Gr 4-6—Frank and Laverne 

 
 

These votes will be added to the votes taken throughout Saskatchewan and we will wait 

to see which books will win the Willow Awards! 
 

Thanks again to everyone who participated! 

Welcome to our Student Teachers!! 
 

 

Madison Smith  in Mrs. Carter’s Grade 1 Class/and Elizaveta Lynnin Mrs. Saunders Grade 1 Class. 
 

We hope you are enjoying your time with us at Osler School! 



 

JR GIRLS BASKETBALL 
 
The Junior Girls Basketball team had a fun and successful season this year. At the 
beginning of the year, the girls were split into two teams to give them more playing 
time.  The grade 7 girls were eager to learn and came to every game and practice 
ready to improve their skills and really stepped up at the end of the season when 
they moved up to play with the older girls in the “B” league. The grade 7 girls 
competed in two tournaments (Martensville and Vanscoy) before Christmas and 
then joined the grade 8 & 9 girls in two tournaments (Warman High and Waldheim) in January. 
The 8 & 9 girls competed in the "B" League in our school division. In addition to our weekly 
games, the grade 8 & 9 girls attended four tournaments throughout the season, including an 
overnight tournament in Melfort. At the end of the regular season, our team was seeded in the 
top three teams in the school division, so we received a bye in the first round of playoffs. We 
played Stobbart in the second round of playoffs and played a great game to advance to the third 
round of playoffs, where we lost a heartbreaking game to Hague. Despite this loss, the girls had 
a tremendously successful season and represented Osler School with pride all season long. 
Thank you to Mrs. Lane who was our manager this year – she organized all the games and refs 
for us which was a big help. THANK YOU!  
Also, thank you to the wonderful ladies listed below. These girls showed great commitment 
throughout the season, coming to many early morning practices. They showed up willing to 
learn and gave it their best during all practices and games. They showed a positive attitude all 
season long, displayed excellent sportsmanship every game and they supported each other. 
These young ladies were a true pleasure to coach!  
Grade 7: Kendra, Morgan, Isabelle, Sofia, Elliott 
Grade 8: Jaymie, Kylee, Isabelle, Sierra, Cheyenne, Adriah, Emma, Kadence 
Grade 9: Maddy, Carlee, Brittney  
Assistant Coach: Chloe Harms 

Mrs. Milnthorp 
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“B” Boys Junior Basketball 
 

Filled with games and practices, the team finished off a strong season just before the 
February break.  The tournament in Asquith was a day of learning.  Much improve-
ment was seen after the tournament.     Thanks to our players: Noah D; Shayden; 
Bailey; Dane; Luke; Bo; Owen; Ethan M; Carter; Rave; John T and Noah T.  We 
had a wonderful fan club of parents who followed us from game to game!  Thanks 
for cheering and thanks for driving!  Thank you to Mrs Lane for co-ordinating 
games and refs for our games.  A huge thank you to my co-coach, Ron Riddoch!  I 
am looking forward to watching these boys play in Grade 8 and 9! 
 
Ms. Kampen 



Division III Boys Basketball 

 
It was a fantastic year for the Division 3 boys “A” basketball team.  There were 
many times where the team played short-handed, but yet seemed to play their best 
games. They went undefeated in league play.  The first tournament was in Melfort 
on the Dec. 8-9 weekend. The boys played well for the first games of the season. It 
was a great basketball weekend, as well as including some interesting and memo-
rable events. The boys won the Warman Blast-off tournament on Jan. 12-13, de-
feating V.C.A, Clavet, and then Warman in the A-final 56-52.  They won the tour-
nament on Jan. 20 in Waldheim defeating Dalmeny, and then Waldheim in an exciting final 71-
69. The “A” team played Dalmeny in the first round of play-offs and won, so they qualified for 
the final four championship weekend in Martensville on Feb. 8-9. They were seeded second and 
played Clavet with a short-handed team and lost 61-46.  They ended up playing Waldheim in 
the third place game.  Once again, this game was an end-to-end thriller with the boys 
pulling off a 70-69 win. Congratulation boys on a very successful and rewarding 
season! 
The players on the team were: Chase P., Adam W., Seth K., Levi B., James S., Flori-

an W., Jordon W., Grady V., Casey M., and Trent L.   Also, a big thanks to Logan B., 
who was our manager this year and to Mrs. Lane, who set games and scheduled refs 
for all the home games. 

 

Mr. Lewchuk 

COMMUNITY 
NEWS 
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Osler Soccer Association 
2018 Registration 

 

 

JANUARY 17th to MARCH 7th 

(late registration fee begins March 1st) 

 

Osler Minor Ball Registration for 

the 2018 season is open until 

March 15.  Please email 

oslerminorball@gmail.com to register 

Badminton 
  

Badminton season is here again - tryouts are 

currently ongoing. 
  
Badminton is the only sport we have to make 

cuts in due to the fact that we are only al-

lowed 2 slots per category in playoffs. This on-

ly allows us room for 8 boys and 8 girls on the 

team, although we generally bring a couple 

of alternate players along for practice 

games. 
  

A Knight To Remember will take place on Fri-

day, March 16th from 3:30 - 5:00. This is a 

great opportunity for students to try out state 

of the art racquets, win prizes, and support 

the Special Olympics. 
  
Mr. Key 






